Fayetteville Area Shag Association
Membership Meeting Minutes

May 9, 2023
The May 9, 2023, regular FASA meeting was called to order by President Peggy McLamb.

A motion to accept the minutes of the April meeting as printed on the FASA website were approved. The

treasurer’s report was read, discussed, and approved.

Committee Reports:

DJ’s: Beverly Hobgood announced that Mike Hudson will be the DJ for our May Party.

Membership: Dwight Vinson reported that FASA now has 63 active members.

Phone Tree: Dwayne Baggett paid for the new subscription for Call Multiplier and will be reimbursed
by FASA. It was noted that Dwayne ran into a deer. Both he and Paula Sue are OK. }

Publicity/Website: Kathi Baloyot was not present.

SOS cards: Steve Miller still has 26 out of 50 cards left.

Old Business:

The $2 for the Money game was not held during the April party due to the absence of many members
and officers either at SOS or traveling. However, the game will resume at the May party. Win a Free
Pass was held.

A committee to review and update the Bylaws of our club was formed and have met. We are awaiting
their recommendations.

The April FASA party was successful. Thanks to everyone who helped. We had a total of 43 present.

Birthdays will now be announced at the parties in addition to being announced at the monthly meetings
so that we can honor the birthday people wth a song and dance. May birthdays: Steve Miller-May 5,
Debra Duncan- May 31.

New Business:
Pat Trujillo and Dwight Vinson will host the May party. They requested that everyone bring a dessert.

Members were urged to sign up to man the door at the May party.



The Board will be meeting at a later date to discuss-fundraising ideas. Please send us your ideas. Some
ideas already submitted include a Chinese Auction, Reverse Raffle, Jr. Shagger workshop, and Casino
night.

It was mentioned that other clubs are letting mothers in free for the May party and fathers in free for
the June party. It was the consensus that we would not choose to do this.

In order to get more people interested in joining our club, we need to offer shag lessons. Members
were asked if they knew anyone willing to teach. =

Itis time to renew the contract with the Elk’s Lodge for our meetings and parties.

Beverly Hobgood, Cathy Fann, and Peggy McLamb attended the ACSC meeting at SOS on April 22, 2023.
They received our Fun Monday (Sept. 18) tickets to sell. Members were asked if anyone was willing to
take on that responsibility. Fun Mnonday prizes are--1st-$3500, 2nd-$1,000, 3rd-$500, 4th-$250.

Beverly Hobgood mentioned that the Embers would be playing in Stedman at the annual Party in the
Park this year on May 20 which is the same night as our FASA party. She suggested that we may want
to think about this as we make our schedule for next year.

Many shag dance opportunities were mentioned at some of our sister shag clubs.
Concerns: Sue Fulcher had another surgery on April 4. Richard Ramos was hospitalized for dehydration.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjurned.

Respectfully submitted,
Peggy Perry

Corresponding Secretary acting as Recording Secretary in the absence of Sue Fulcher



